
The Honorable JosePh Maturo, Jr.

Mayor
Town of East Haven
Town Hall
250 Main Street
East Haven, Connecticut 06512

Dear Mayor Maturo:

Subject: State Project No. 043-0128
n"pfrcement of Bridge No 01665 and Realignment of Route 100 (Main

Street) at U.S. Route 1 (Saltonstall Parkway)

Town of East Haven

This is in response to your letter dated April 25, 2012 addressing your opposition

to the proposed replacement of Bridge No' 01665'

Bridge No.01665 is currently proposed to.be replaced with a new bridge as

recommended in the bridge study re-port prepared by an independent engineering firm

hired by the Departmeniof Transportation (Department). This report identified this

bridge tt be structurally deficient and hydraulically inadequate.

The Department acknowledges the concerns raised by the Town, the Town',s

Historical Society, and Town residenls, regarding the historical significance of Bridge No'

01665. As a result, the Department slated at tfre beginning of the formal public

informationar m"etirg' p.*.od'tisn-tiratthe Departrnentlveut*exptore-tie fuasibility-of

illn; i"hrniiit"tion ln' lieu of replacement with a new structure. The Department will

coordinate its findings with the Town upon completion of the feasibility study'

The Department appreciates your interest in this project. grtqlld you have any

questions regdrOi;g-tfrii'[ro;ect, piease contact Ms' Susan M' Libatique' Project

Manager, at (860) 594-3179.

"Tl2-6ffi-
Timothy M. Wilson
Manager of HighwaY Design
Bureau of Engineering and Construction

STATE OF CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

28OO BERLIN TURNPIKE, P.O. BOX 317546

NEWINGTON, CONNECTICUT 06131.7546

Phone:

May 25,2012

An Equal OpPortunitY EmPloYer
Prinlad on Roclcled or Recovsrsd Papst


